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Llangan Community Council.

Minutes of an Ordinary General Meeting held at The Old Schoolroom, Llangan on Tuesday 2nd December 2014
1. 
Welcome.

Councillor R. Mann (Chair) opened the meeting & welcomed those present.  He introduced the acting Clerk Mrs Jo Howell and thanked her for attending. 
2. 
Record of Members Present.

Cllr. R. Mann (Chair), Cllr.N.Blethyn (Vice Chair), Cllr.B.Hayball-Jones, Cllr.D.Hammond, Cllr. K Jones, Cllr.A.Thomas, Cllr P Wilson, Jo Howell (Acting Clerk). 
3. 
Apologies for Absence.

None 

4.
 Minutes of the Meeting held 4th November 2014 
Adopted
5.
 Matters Arising.
The Chair agreed that as there were a number of members of the public present who wished to comment on the proposed Solar Farm this would be moved up the agenda. 
5.1
Solar Farm on Court Farm 

The Chair wished to start the discussion by proposing that the vote to confirm whether the Council were for or against the Solar Farm development should be deferred until the planning application had actually been submitted and all details had been seen, then the Council could make a decision on fact.  He went on to confirm that there were likely to be changes in the plans from those presented at the Public Meeting.  

Cllr Jones wished to remind the Council that in his opinion the Councillors were voted on to the Council so that they could reflect the views of the villagers they represented.  It was clear from the results of the vote at the Public Meeting that the vast majority of people were opposed to the development. Cllr Jones continued that in his opinion the Council knew enough of the detail that they should vote this evening. 

The Chair asked those members of the public present who wished to comment on the Solar Farm to now do so. 

A number of comments were heard and the main point was that the Council are in a privileged position in terms of the information they receive from the contractors and have a responsibility to share with the public any knowledge they had.  The Chair did comment that they would not have any knowledge of conversations between the contractors and the land owners and that these were not part of the planning application and therefore shouldn’t affect the vote.  He confirmed that the Vale Council would consider any effects on things like rights of way etc. 

Cllr Jones asked for clarity on the discussion with the contractors re the offer of solar panels systems to local groups.  Cllr Hammond explained that he had in writing from the contractors an offer of three solar systems for three different local buildings, the location of which would be decided on by the Council.  He went on to explain that this offer had been made if the Community Council were to support the planning, however the contractors had not indicated whether they would still be offering these systems if this Council were to object to the development.  Cllr Mann also explained that any solar system offer to the villages was outside the formal planning application. 
Cllr Hammond went on to indicate his disappointment that the issue of access had not been resolved as this was a big issue at the Consultation meeting.  The contractors were in discussion with the Vale Council about this but nothing had been confirmed yet.
Cllr Jones wished to explain to the public that it was agreed by this Council that they would go with the consensus of opinion of the public at the Consultation Meeting. 

At this point the Chair drew the discussion to an end and confirmed it would not be appropriate to vote until the formal planning application could be reviewed.

It was agreed by the Council that once the planning application was available a public meeting in Treoes Hall would be set up for villagers to comment on the actual application.  The Chair confirmed he would attend as Chair and the Clerk would be present in order to minute the meeting.  It was confirmed by the Chair that he would ensure that the meeting was organised when he was available.  After this meeting the formal Council vote could then occur. 

Action Meeting to be organised once planning received, with Chair ensuring it was organised when he was available. 
5.2
Website Update – It was confirmed that there were documents relating to the Solar Farm on the website and that anything further received by the Council on this matter would be posted there too.  The acting Clerk confirmed she would take over updating the website if she took on the role permanently. 
5.3
Easement update – Councillor Blethyn confirmed he now had the invoice from Vale Solicitors relating to this, for which a cheque would be signed. 
5.4
Plans for developments at allotment site – The Chair invited Mr Jeff Evans to provide the Council with an update.   Mr Evans confirmed that the main structure had been completed and the greenhouse would be put up over Christmas and then all that had been planned would be completed.  Cllr Jones reminded Mr Evans that the Council agreed to let the structure go up in the first place provided it had a suitable covering.  Mr Evans felt that the covering was suitable and in keeping with the Church etc., and invited the Council to inspect the area once all the work had been completed. 
Cllr Jones apologised but due to illness left the meeting at 7.40pm. 

5.5
Councillor & Clerk recruitment – The Chair explained that Jo Howell had agreed to act as Clerk for this meeting at very late notice, and queried whether she would be willing to act as Clerk permanently if the Council agreed on this.  Mrs Howell confirmed that she would be happy to take on the role permanently. 
5.6
Fferm Goch construction – The Chair stated that the Vale Council had contacted him requesting this Council’s decision on the policy for local letting and low cost of ownership allocation.  Cllr Mann went on to run through the details of a previous policy agreed where basically the allocation went first to applicants who lived and worked in the village and nearby village.  The key points from the proposed policy were:-

Priority will be given to those applicants with a local connection to Llangan, Treoes, Fferm Goch and St Mary’s Hill.

Local connection will be defined as follows:

•
Resident in the areas of Llangan, Treoes, Fferm Goch and St Mary’s Hill for the last 12 months or 3 out of the last 5 years.

•
Parents or close family (see note below) living in Llangan, Treoes, Fferm Goch and St Mary’s Hill.

•
Permanently employed (or moving to be permanently employed) in Llangan, Treoes, Fferm Goch and St Mary’s Hill.

•
Retiring from tied accommodation in Llangan, Treoes, Fferm Goch and St Mary’s Hill.
After taking into account the above, rented properties will be allocated in line with current HomesOMES4U policy, by band priority and by the length of time registered with HomesHOMES4U.


Cllr Mann confirmed that if the Council were happy with this policy he would redraft to include the relevant villages and send on to the Council.  This was agreed by all. 

It was RESOLVED that the draft policy with specific villages added would be accepted. 


Action – Cllr Mann to redraft report and send to Vale.

5.7
Crime figures - deferred

6. 
Financial Report.


Cllr Blethyn apologised but had not been able to get the actual balances from the bank for the meeting- deferred. 
7. 
Correspondence: 

Cllr Blethyn ran through the received correspondence:-

· Email from VoG re Christmas CASH Grant – Cllr Blethyn had applied on behalf of the two halls for this grant

· Email re reminder about Code of Conduct Training

· Email re playground building and maintenance available from private company

· Letter from AON re insurance, it was agreed that despite the small increase in premium this would be renewed. 


Action – Cllr Blethyn to get cheques signed and insurance renewed. 
8
Planning: 

Cllr Blethyn ran through the planning:-

· Maesydd Farm - Proposed glazed elongated walkway.  (Forming link between existing buildings) – REFUSED 

· A new planning application had been received for the Rear of Nant Canna, Treoes- Conversion to residential use of existing Quasi-dilapidated barn in Treoes. 
Cllr Blethyn distributed a copy of the plans for the Nant Canna application.  The Council agreed that as this was a significant proposal and as the deadline for comments was over the Christmas period it would be appropriate to ask the Vale Planning department for a 6-8 week extension to the commenting period so that everyone in the village would have a chance to look at the plans properly. 

Action - Clerk to contact Vale Planning Department

Cllr Wilson agreed that she would look over the plans and speak to the villagers of Treoes to ensure they were aware of the plans and of the commenting deadlines.  They could then comment directly via the Vale’s planning portal.  As Cllr Wilson was a new Councillor, Cllr Hayball-Jones agreed that she would be happy to do this. 
Action – Cllr Hayball-Jones to communicate with villagers 

9. 
Community Centre reports 

Treoes Hall – Cllr Blethyn explained that the hall had held a very successful Neil Diamond Evening, which meant that they could donate £100 to the allotment fund and £100 to Saron Chapel fund.


Mr Jeff Evans explained that the hall committee planned to put together a schedule for the whole of 2015. 
10.
Any Other Matters of Interest 
Parking in Treoes – Mr Jeff Evans wished to ask the Council whether they would object if he spoke to the Vale Council re parking at the Treoes Village Hall and whether they could get some work done so that the grass verge could be allocated for parking.  The Council had no objection.
Mrs Jill Hann wished to ask the Council for their support of a grant application being made by Saron Chapel.  She explained that the grant was needed for the Chapel to make necessary repairs to the building.  The Council agreed that they would be happy to support the application and a letter would be sent from the Council. 

Action – Cllr Blethyn took details and confirmed he would send the letter

Mrs Hann thanked the Council and reminded them of the Carol Service on Sunday 7th December at 3pm, wish they are all welcome to attend. 
11. Time, Date and venue of Next Meeting.

The next meeting will be at 7.00pm on Tuesday 6th January 2014.

Meeting closed 8.20pm.
Signed:


Dated:
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